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Minutes of CONA Meeting
7:00 p.m., June 15,2005

City Hall Building
Bloomington, lndiana

Board Members Present:
6h & Ritter - David Walter Sunny Slopes - Craig Harvey
Southampton - Richard Can Elm Heights - Kathie Holland
6h & Ritt;r- CarolWalter Old Nort-heast - Catherine Stafford
Hoosier Acres - Fran Moore Syc€more Knolls - Shirley Davies
Prospecl Hill - Cynthia Bretheim South Griffy - Kate Cruikshank
Bryan Park - Bane Klapper Arden Place - Kathy Berry
Elm Heights - Tim Mueller

Ange Cahoon - COM Executive Director

Business Meeting

'1. The minutes from the May 18, 2005 meeting were approved

2. David Watter reviewed the Treasure/s report. The report indic€tes Assets of
$10,409.34 with Liabilities of $5,974.25 for a total equity of 94,435.09. The
remainder of the CAPE grant funds was retumed and the McDoel Gardens
bench projecl will soon be paid out.

3. David Walter gave the Planning Committee Report. The West Third Street ptan
from Landmark Center to SR 37 will be presented at a public meeting next u/eek.
The three duplex houses on North College were designated historic. The
Downtown Plan will be ready for public comment in August. City Legat is suing
lenants for over occupancy. lndiana University is planning to demolish the two-
story Ashton center buildings and construct new buildings on the site. lU is also
planning major new buildings for the site behind the Geotogy Buitding.

4. Tim Mueller reported on the CONA Zoning Ordinance review committee o, the
draft called the'Unified Development Ordinance'. The committee has met three
times and has had one meeting with Tom Micuda. The draft will probably
undergo several changes before it is presented to the Plan Commission this fal.

5. Ange Cahoon reviewed the Directo/s Report. She believed that the Blooming
Neighborhoods celebration at Farmers Market was very successful. She skessed
that people needed to sign up for the Regional Neighborhood Netwo*
Conference. Ange also indicated that she and her husband are looking for new
employment and that she may have to resign her position with CONA.

6. The 'Ordinance of the Month" concerned sidewalks. Mark Hooker noted that the
minimum width of the sidewalk is covered in two different portions of the
Municipal Code and therefore has two different widths. He also betieves that the
sidewalk can also provide room for a bike path if it was made sligh y wider as
shown in his photographs from Holland. Repairs to sidewatks are the
responsibility ofthe property owner. A recommendation for the next yea/s
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replacement ol existing walks is done in a meeting of the Common Council in
September.

7. The final ten of the revised CONA By-Laws was passed out to the Board for
review. Any furlher changes to the By-Laws can be considered at July's meeting.
It there are not furlher changes, then a linal vote will be taken to accepl the
revisions.

8. A copy of the newspaper articles and editorials about the over-occupancy lawsuit
was passed out. The Executive Committee recommends thal CONA send a letter
to the editor commenting upon this lawsuit. Kathie Holland will take the
recommendations of the Executive Committee and prepare a letter.

9. Mark Hooker brought old door knob hang tags to the meeting for the Board to
look al. New ones are being prepared for distributpn to student rentals this falt.
IUSA is sponsoring the hang tags.

10. Craig Harvey reported that a new neighborhood association is starting up near
Miller Drive and Hillside. lt may be called the Bonita Neighborhood Association.
Craig is organizing a golf outing and will need some help in getting sponsors and
players.

There being no turther business, the meeting adjoumed at 8:30 P. M.
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